












 
WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING 

 
 

 THE BOROUGH OF WELWYN HATFIELD ( BRADMORE GREEN, BROOKMANS 
PARK, HATFIELD) (PARKING PLACES AND REVOCATION) ORDER 2016  

 
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council is proposing to introduce restrictions in parts of Bradmore 
Green, Brookmans Park, consisting of waiting restrictions.  
  
Acting upon the responses from a general parking survey in Brookmans Park, in 2015 the 
Council implemented a longer waiting period in the parking bays outside the shops and 
businesses in Bradmore Green. Subsequent to this, some businesses have now requested a 
return to the shorter 1 hour waiting period, citing loss of trade. To facilitate this, the existing 
restrictions will need to be revoked. 
 
  
Having considered the duty imposed by Section 122 Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, it 
appears to Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council that it is necessary and expedient to make 
Orders for the following reasons:- 
 

 In order to provide suitable and adequate parking facilities 

 For the purposes of relieving or preventing congestion of traffic. 

 For the avoidance of danger to persons or other traffic using the road and 
preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising. 
 

  
The proposed new restrictions are as follows;  
  
In parts of Bradmore Green, Brookmans Park 
 
1.     Parking limited to 1 hour with no return within 1 hour, Monday to Saturday, 8.am to 
6.30pm. 
 
2.    Parking limited to 2 hours with no return within 1 hour, Monday to Saturday, 8.am to 
6.30pm 
 
 
 
Consultation has been carried out with local businesses, Hertfordshire County Council, 
Hertfordshire Constabulary, Fire and Ambulance Services and local Councillors representing 
the area.  
  
Pam Kettle  
Director of Finance and Operations  
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council  
Council Offices, The Campus, Welwyn Garden City, Herts AL8 6AE  

18th May 2016 
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